February 28, 2003

Armen D. Aftandilian

One Wells Avenue

Newton, MA 02459

RE:  Morrill’s Corner Retail Development

Dear Mr. Aftandilian:

In discussing the proposal for retail development at Morril’s Corner and preparing the staff comments for Planning Board review, a number of issues have been raised.

The first issue is a threshold procedural concern.  In order for the Planning Board to review a project, the applicant must demonstrate “right, title, or interest” in the property.  Since Packard does not have an interest in the City land on Magnolia and Cambridge, the Planning Board cannot yet review the proposal.

The Community Development Committee, when reviewing Packard’s proposal for acquisition of the City-owned property, expressed considerable concern as to the layout and design of the retail proposal, as well as the interconnection and appeal to the neighborhood.

The Community Development Committee opted to table consideration of the land sale until a design is proposed that encompasses a more sensitive and mixed use approach.

We suggest holding off on the Planning Board’s review until the Community Development Committee is able to support the design and offer Packard a letter of commitment on the purchase of the two properties.

The Planning Staff looks forward to working with you to resolve these issues.  The Community Development Committee is meeting on March 19th.  The meeting will allow you an opportunity to engage in a dialog regarding the layout and work to resolve the issues raised.

We look forward to working with you.

Sincerely,

Sarah Hopkins

Development Review Services Manager

cc:
Lee Urban, Planning and Development Department Director


Alexander Jaegerman, Planning Division Director


Larry Ash, Traffic Engineer


Marge Schmuckal, Zoning Administrator


Councilor Smith


Lee Lowry, Jensen Baird Gardner & Henry
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